CNC ALUMNI NEWSLETTER. NUMBER ONE

OCTOBER 29, 1971

Greetings, Fellow Alumni:

This NEWSLETTER is one way that your ASSOCIATION officers and directors can communicate with you to report on our activities and progress. Yet, the best communications run in two directions. Thus, I urge all Alumni to use future issues of the NEWSLETTER to report items of interest to the Association membership. The telephone, too, is an accepted way for you to convey to the officers and directors your ideas for the advancement of AAOCNC (Alumni Association of Christopher Newport College). Some of you have written to us, which is appreciated, and we encourage others to do so, as well.

Mr. Richard E. McNurran, College Director of Alumni Relations, is sharing his office and staff, in Room 201 of Gosnold Hall, with us as the Headquarters for AAOCNC. It is open from 8:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. Monday through Friday each week, except during college holidays. In addition, a member of the Association's Board of Directors will be in this Headquarters from 7:30 P.M. to 9:30 P.M. on the first and third Monday nights of each month, beginning with November and excluding college holidays, to provide the membership with an opportunity to visit and discuss Alumni affairs. It is hoped that you, indeed, will visit your Association Headquarters for the personal exchange of information whenever it is convenient to do so.

Until we communicate again, my very best wishes to all,

Sincerely

James F. Draper President, AAOCNC

mmy

MEMBERSHIP

Greetings to all members of AAOCNC! We wish to thank all of you who are supporting our organization by paying your five dollar membership dues. Membership cards are sent to those alumni who pay their dues. Our Treasury is slowly, but surely, growing and this year we hope to be able to pay our own postage!

Perry Depue is working hard to enlist as many new members as possible but it is up to each of us to get our fellow classmates to join. In the years to come the Alumni Association will become an increasingly important facet of our lives. Old friendships will be sustained and the campus will benefit from our support. Only through YOUR help will our organization continue to grow!

CLASS REPORTERS

As CNC continues to grow and graduate more students a need arises to keep track of all of our former students. We would like to hear from any interested former student who would act as a reporter for his class. We would like one student from the class of June, 1971 and one student from the class of August, 1971 to act as an historian for his class. Personal news items, such as job placement, marriages, promotions, etc. would be of extreme interest to us all. The reporter would attempt to gather information about each graduate in his class for an annual report. This is an excellent means by which we may keep friendships alive! After all, wouldn't YOU like to know what Wayne Barry is doing, or how Patty and Keith Kahle like Med School?!

PLEASE! Anyone interested in acting as the Alumni reporter for his class, please contact the office of Mr. Richard E. McMurran, at the college.

CONSTITUTIONAL CONVENTION

We must revise our Alumni Association Constitution in order to comply with Internal Revenue Service regulations!!! This is a very important matter and we will be having a Constitutional Convention FRIDAY NIGHT, NOVENBER 19th at the college! You will be receiving more information in the mail. We need a large turn cut so try to attend.

RECEPTION

As you know, James C. Windsor was formally installed as President of Christopher Newport College. The Alumni Association will be honoring him at a reception on November 19th following the Constitutional Convention. A formal invitation will be mailed to each AAOCNC member, along with exact time information. We should all attempt to attend this very special occassion!

ALU NI OFFICE

Mr. McMurran's office, upstairs in Gosnold's Hall, is the offical CNC Alumni Association office! Begining in November, the office will be open on the first and third NONDAY NIGHTS of each month from 7:30 to 9:30 PM. An Alumni Board member will be on hand to answer any of your questions about the organization, and, of course, take any suggestions you may have. The Association is alive to serve YOU. Please drop in and just rap with the Board members! Remember, that's room G-201!

OFFICERS

James F. Draper, Fresident 25 Franklin Road Newport News, Virginia 23601 Home Phone: 596-2512 Business: 244-8441

James O. Dunn, Vice-President 168 Bret Hart Drive Newport News, Virginia 23602 Home Phone: 596-7823 Business: 247-1211 ext. 8605 Leslie Deyong Frank, Secretary 6300 Chestnut Avenue Apt. 24
Newport News, Virginia 23605
Home Phone: 826-8975

Thomas W. Lockard, Treasurer 6300 Chestnut Avenue, Apt. 18-A Newport News, Virginia 23605 Home Phone: 826-6320 Business: 244-5711

BOARD MEMBERS

Charles V. Brooks
9804 River Road
Newport News, Virginia 23601
Home Phone: 595-4067
Business: 595-5531

Charles A. Burcher
73 Tide Mill Lane
Hampton, Virginia 23366
Home Phone: 838-1916
Business: 244-5711

Perry Depue 328 Norma Court Newport News, Virginia 23602 Home Phone: 874-1688 Business: 245-3813 Kathryn H. Green 16-D Elizabeth Road Hampton, Virginia 23369 Home Phone: 723-6611

E. Thomas Hughes
95 Hopkins Street
Newport News, Virginia 23601
Home Phone: 595-6302
Business: 247-1296

FILM SERIES

The National Gallery of Art is presenting its film series "CIVILISATION" on Wednesday evenings, at the College. It contains thirteen segments, each in beautiful color and narrated by Sir Kenneth Clark. The series covers the last 1600 years in Man's

history. Admission is free. The next presentation will be on November 3rd at 8 PM in Gosnold Hall Auditorium. This feature deals with Man's awakening from the Dark Ages. Below is a list of the coming features:

November 10th
November 17th
December 1st
December 1st
December 8th
January 5th
Romance and Reality
Nan-The Measure of All Things
Protest and Communication
Grandeur and Obedience

The dates and names of the final features will be published in our next newsletter.

ATTENTION ARTISTS

We would very much like to hear from any of you who will suggest a name for our Alumni Newsletter. Also, any of you artists who would like to design a banner for our publication are invited to submit it to Mr. McMurran's office! This is one way you may gain personal FAME (if not fortune)! Please! We need your ideas!

SUGGESTIONS

We hope all of you will feel free to contribute to the newsletter. Any suggestions concerning any facet of the Alumni Association will be cordially accepted! This is your publication and You can make it a great success! Please address all correspondence to Mr. McMurran's office, P.O. Box 6070, Newport News, Virginia 23606. Let's hear from you all! Phone 596-7611 ext. 223.

Kathy Green '71
Publication Chairman